

The UAD Board expresses thanks to our community in support of UAD to stay strong. We wish you a wonderful Christmas and Happy New Year!

We encourage you to join UAD OR you can always donate money to UAD before end of year. It is 100% tax deductible. To join, go to uad.org and click on 'Join Us'. To donate, contact Philippe Montalette at pmontalette@mac.com

UAD Board of Directors 2015-2017

President: Stephen Persinger
Vice-President: Pamela Mower
Secretary: Vacant
Treasurer: Philippe Montalette
At-Large: Patricia M. Lowry
At-Large: Roberta Dunlap
At-Large: Gabrielle Humlicek
At-Large: Laurie Bishop
At-Large: Sari Williams
At-Large: Jayson Bluhm

Editorial Staff

Philippe Montalette, Editor (801) 331-5533 VP events@uad.org

Contributors:

Aimee Breinholt, Valerie Kinney, Stephanie Mathis, Michelle Tanner

UAD Bookstore

Adele Sigoda at SCCDHH 5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville, UT 84123 Office phone: 801-657-5207 Local VP Email: uadbookstore@comcast.net

Bookstore Hours

September to May
Tuesdays through Thursdays
1:00 pm to 4:00 pm
Closed on holidays
Other times by appointment

INFORMATION

Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome. Letters to the editor **must be signed.** Send all news, reports and advertisements to editor. The editor reserves the right to refuse any news, letters or ads.

Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are limited to 450 words.

Advertising rates can be found at www.uad.org/bulletin/adrates.html

The **DEADLINE** for news, articles, ads, and letters is the 25th of each month.

The **UAD Bulletin** does not necessarily endorse any information on articles, columns, letters, and ads found in this publication. They are for your information only.

President's Corner

We hope you all had a Happy Thanksgiving!

The biggest thing that happened in November was the Legislative Advocacy Training provided by Kim Bianco-Majeri. It was very educational and we learned the importance of working together as a community to advocate for the changes we want to see. UAD will be providing a more in depth update on this. Stay tuned!

The next main thing coming up will be in January. National Association of the Deaf (NAD) Board is coming to town! Please feel welcome to come to the town hall meeting at Sanderson Community Center on Friday, January 15th. It'll be great to meet everyone on the board who has an important role in preserving, educating and fighting for our rights. NAD also overlooks 50 state associations for the deaf, like UAD.:)

As for December, please have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! It's hard to believe 2016 is just around the corner!

We strongly encourage you to join UAD as a member and support UAD; membership strengthens the organization. UAD needs your voice and your opinion to help move it forward in the future. Membership is only \$15 a year and is tax deductible. To join, go to uad.org and click on 'Join Us.' Donations to UAD are always appreciated. To donate, contact Philippe Montalette at pmontalette@mac.com

Stephen Persinger UAD President

uad.pres@gmail.com

Join Utah Association of the Deaf Only \$15.00 per year

Term: July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016

Local

Wedding Bells

November 19, 2015 – Connie Becerra and Stephen Welch, united in marriage with family and close friends in attendance, at the Bella Vista Reception Center in Lindon . His children, Sophie and Tomas, were with them. They honeymooned in Punta Cana, Dominican Republic.

To a Higher Glory

November 20, 2015 - Ottrie Schwab passed away at the age of 91 from heart failure. She was born in Youngs Creek, Kentucky. As a teenager, she moved by herself to Ohio where she worked in an aircraft manufacturing plant during World War II in Ohio. She and John Palmer moved to Salt Lake City, John's home, to raise their family. Ottrie was a practical woman, who worked hard all her life. Her ashes were buried by her first husband, John.

The UAD Bulletin welcomes news of new babies, weddings, deaths and notable events in this space.

Contact Valerie Kinney at valerie.g.kinney@gmail.com or 801-784-6962 and give her all the details.

December 2015 Holidays

- 6 Chanukah lasts 8 days
- 7 Pearl Harbor Day
- 22 Winter Solstice
- 25 Christmas Day
- 27 National Fruitcake Day
- 31 New Year's Eve

Local

Utah Schools for the Deaf and Blind News

Michelle Tanner

It is a pleasure to update you on what is happening at the Utah Schools for the Deaf.

I thought this time of year would be a great time to explain my role as the Superintendent of the Deaf for USDB. As the USD Superintendent, I have many duties that include a multitude of meetings. I have weekly meetings with the other members of the superintendency of USDB, as well as monthly meetings with each division director of the school, lead interpreters and special education directors across the state. During these meetings we carefully evaluate and monitor budgets, as well as address any personnel issues that may have arisen. I am also responsible to provide guidance for audiology, speech and psychology. There are also times when I am called upon to conduct IEP meetings within a given month. Other duties include attendance at each USDB Advisory Council and Board of Education meeting.

One of the most prominent goals at USD is to improve the outcomes of students. This has meant advertising and hiring staff for USD that have included interpreters, teachers and various specialists. Additionally USD has been focusing our energies on improving transition services. We recently convened a task force that will meet monthly to continually address the student needs for better post high school outcomes.

As part of raising the bar at USD, teachers and staff will soon be given an ASLPI. This evaluation tool measures the ASL skills of each staff member. Once this measure has been administered, USD will identify acceptable skill levels for each position and work towards in improving the skills of each staff member.

As we begin looking towards January and the legislative session, I want to make you aware of legislative happenings. USDB will be requesting the following increases:

Ongoing:

- ¥ Educator Salary Adjustments (1.7% increase): \$460,000.00
 - ¥ Necessary legislative increase for our teaching staff.
- ¥ USIMAC Stability: \$650,000.00
 - ¥ Helps maintain the funding for this required statewide service.
- ¥ Teacher Aides & Interpreter Increases: \$277,831.00
 - ¥ Provides a very necessary pay increase to allow USDB to be competitive.

On-Time:

- ¥ Purchase Grant Building in Springville: \$1,200,000.00
 - ¥ This facility would provide a permanent school for our students in the Orem, Provo and Springville areas.
- ¥ Cottages Upgrades: \$320,000.00
 - ¥ Provides necessary upgrades to our residential cottages in Ogden.

Finally, we are hoping to run legislation to require direct referrals to USDB when a child is found to have a hearing loss.

I hope you holidays are enjoyable and that you are able to attend some of the USD basketball games. I have provided the schedule below, in case you are able to attend a game or two.

Thank you for all the support you provide to our students.

USD Boys and Girls Baksetball 2015-16

November ~ December 2015 ~ January ▶						
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1 Boys practice 4 -6pm	2 Boys game at West Ridge 530pm	3 Boys game vs Altamont at Home 530pm	4 Boys game vs Telos at Home 530 pm	5
6	7 Boys practice 4- 6pm	8 Boys Game away vs Merit 530 pm	9 Boys practice 4- 6pm	10 Boys game home vs ICS 430pm	11 Boys game home vs West Ridge 530 pm	12
13	14 Boys practice 4- 6pm	15 Boys practice 4- 6pm	16 Boys game away vs Tintic 415pm	17 Boys practice 4- 6pm	18 No practice	19
20	21 No Practice No school	22 No Practice No school	23 No Practice No school	24 No Practice No school	25 No Practice No school	26
27	28 No Practice No school	29 No Practice No school	30 No Practice No school	31 No Practice No school	Notes:	an, Feb, PDF Calendar

More Calendar: Jan, Feb, PDF Calendar

Local

Jean Massieu School News

Aimee Breinholt

We at JMS would like to wish you a happy holiday season! We hope you will find joy at this time of the year! Our winter program will be held on December 18th at 10am in the auditorium. Please come and join us as we celebrate. The students have worked hard and are excited to share this theatrical production with families and our community.

Basketball season is starting. Our high school boys will be coached by Jayson Bluhme and Dan Mathis. We are working to get an eighth grade boys team together. We are in need of a few more players. Students must be eighth grade age. If you know of anyone please contact Wade Hester at wadeh@usdb.org.

We have hired Janae Larsen as our receptionist. We are thrilled to have her join our team. Come by when you can and welcome her to our JMS family.

We are thrilled to share the hard work of our middle school journalism students. Brandon Hill has helped the students create a weekly news bulletin, the Buzz News. If you have not yet subscribed, we encourage you to do so and stay current with happenings at the school. Subscribe through the YouTube channel -Jean Massieu School Buzz News - http://bit.ly/1incKhl.

Please stop in and see us at JMS and thank you for your support!

Directory Undergoes ChangesValerie Kinney

The Utah Association of the Deaf announces a new name for the Utah Telecom Book - it will be known as Utah ASL Directory. There are several reasons for the change in the directory name.

- Telecom is an old terminology that's not used much in today's young generation
- Technology is constantly changing and that affects the ways we communicate with each other. There's now Facebook, FaceTime, Messenger, Glide, email and texting.
- Changing the title of the book shows that we have a community of ASL users that we value
- Through this Utah ASL Directory we can help preserve and build those connections to the hidden community

In order to encourage people to become UAD members, the UAD has set fees for the purchase of a directory copy:

~ UAD Member Free copy; if shipped, \$4 for postage ~ Non Member \$15 membership plus \$2 for the book \$6 for the book; if shipped, \$4 for postage ~ Non Member

Group sales to businesses and churches are available. Contact Adele Sigoda for details.

The Utah ASL Directory will be available for distribution in January 2016 at the UAD Bookstore. Directories to be shipped to out of state people will come from the UAD Bookstore also.

When the directory is ready for distribution in January 2016, an announcement will be sent out through UAD Announce.

Sego Lily Center for the Abused Deaf



Holiday Open House!

Thursday, December 17, 2015

4:00pm-8:00pm

Come drop off your donations for the Giving Tree Drive and mingle with Sego Lily staff and board members sharing Yuletide cheer!

Refreshments! Great company! Support victims & survivors! All are welcome!

Partnership



Purple Tie Gala #2; A Repeat Success!

Sego Lily is proud to announce that the Purple Tie Gala #2 was a repeat success! A record breaking \$14k was raised that evening alone! The Provo Marriott hotel didn't disappoint with the beautiful ballroom, delicious food and space for a grand time! Deaf dancers rocked the showcase! Sego Lily would like to extend gratitude to all who supported this event! Thank you Sponsors: ASL Communications, Sorenson Communications, Purple Communications, Inc., Sorenson VRSII and UTRID for contributing to the evening's success! Successes like this cannot happen without the community working together keeping our community safe!

December Events to Remember!

Giving Tree Drive Nov-Dec.17

Check www.slcad.org for details on how to help Sego Lily Families this holiday season! Holiday Open House

Dec. 17 4-7pmCome to the SLCAD

Come to the SLCAD office to drop off donations and to share the holiday cheer with Sego Lily!

Go Fund Me Now-April 2016

Donate \$\$ to support victims & survivors to begin their healing process in beautiful Colorado! Check SLCAD Facebook page!

*The dynamite MC/Auctioneer JAC Cook ROCKED!

*Dancing with the Stars Shining Brightly!

*Beautiful Ballroom!

*Funny Face Photobooth!

Stephanie Belshe's most coveted paintings raising top \$\$!

*Amazing music & lights!

*Beautiful volunteers and guests!

*Honorable judges: Marilyn Call, Ben Jarashow and Joel Coleman!

*Utah House of representatives, Kim Coleman being there!



There's NO excuse for Abuse!

Etcetera

The UAD Bulletin is available online to everyone. For more information, you may contact the editor, Philippe Montalette, at 801-331-5533 or events@uad.org.

We are working to update the Facebook page for Utah Association of the Deaf. To see what is coming up, check the flyers within the UAD Bulletin.

Join us in Facebook, type in search "Utah Association of the Deaf". Click on

Want to learn a little about Utah Deaf history? There is a website, http://www.utahdeafhistory.com/, titled Utah Deaf Historical Digital Library, where you can read various articles – Utah Association of the Deaf, National Fraternal Society of the Deaf, Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing, Gallaudet University (Utah connection), Deaf Latter-Day Saints, and more. Jodi Kinner spent several years of spare time to develop these articles and is commended for her devotion to the project. If you would like to contribute information or pictures that are missing from any of these articles, please contact Jodi at j kinner@yahoo.com.

UAD Bookstore

DVDs...

Games...

Jewelry...

Comteks...

Door Knockers...

Amplifiers...

Alarm Clocks...

Vibrators...

Signalers for Doorbell, Phone,

Baby Cry and Videophones...

Smoke/Fire Alarms...

Books on Sign Language,

Deaf Culture, Deaf History...

If you can't find an item, we can Special order it!

Adele Sigoda, Manager

fab622@comcast.net

UAD Bookstore Hours

Year Round Tuesdays through Thursdays 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm

Other days/times by appointment (48 hours notice) Closed on holidays

Located in the Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf & HoH 5709 South 1500 West Taylorsville, UT 84123-5217

> 801-657-5207 - work VP 801-938-5083 - home VP

Visit us online at www.uad.org/